
 

 

Commander’s Corner 

September 2025 

August is busy.  The month 
starts off in Indianapolis at 
the Membership & Post Ac-
tivities committee meeting.  
Always great to meet up 
with old friends, make new 
friends, and discuss the lat-
est thoughts of the mo-
ment.  Did someone say 
committee work?  Many of 
us have become involved in 
various committee work, 
and found enormous satis-
faction in Being Part Of The 
Solution.  Not on a com-
mittee? Ask your Post Com-
mander, or reach higher, 
and approach your District 
Commander and inquire 
where you can help. We are 
always looking for fresh fac-
es and new input.  Hope to 
see you on a committee.  

Inside this issue: 

Volume 16 Issue 4   

After two days of M&PA, the 
Membership Workshop 
started, a great event put 
together by the National 
Training Team.  Sr. Vice Jer-
dan will be rolling out some 
programs to help you with 
membership to reach not 
only retention goals, but to 
also attract new members. 
 
Helicopters, Parachutes, 
Warbirds oh my!!  The 100th 
Anniversary American Le-
gion Baseball program in 
Shelby, NC, was incredible.  
Though held up a day by 
weather, the tournament 
did not disappoint.  Great 
weather, many, many, many 
baseballs left the park.  Con-
gratulations to Chesapeake, 
VA, World Series Champi-
ons.  We’re off to Tampa for 
National Convention, after 8 
hours of driving and the oc-
casional armadillo on the 
side of the road (Gracie, we 
are not on the Mass Pike) 
we arrived in beautiful Tam-
pa, Florida. 
 
Ahhhh National Convention.  
Many, many meetings were 
attended by most.  
 
Continued on Page 2 

Scott M. Conner 

Department Commander 
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   Commander’s Corner (Continued from Page 1) 

Had a great time at the color guard competition, which takes some practice.   
 
If you don’t go to the Convention and make some new friends, well…… It is always a blast to meet up with 
old friends from around the country.  What’s a great adventure without a life long memory!  A shout out 
to all my mates who participated in “Operation Commander Dry Dock.”  A tip of the hat to, Nelson, Grace, 
Lisa, Adam and Mary.  A heart felt thank you for the rescue.  So off to PDCC luncheon, and lunch with  
Florida Governor Ron DeSantis.  We are headed over to the National Commander’s Banquet. Sorry to cut 
off the report of activities, but it’s press time, gotta send this to PNVC Frank. 
 
With September just off the horizon, many Posts will be getting back to regular meetings and operations.  
Quite a few will have new leadership in place.  It’s a great time to refocus, increase community relevance, 
and recommit to our “devotion to mutual helpfulness.”  Post Commanders, please reach out to District 
Commanders, and to your District staff for information and support.  All Posts should have received the 
2026 membership cards by now.  Hopefully we’ll be at 60% renewal by Labor Day.  Coming Up:  POW/MIA   
 
My Commander’s Charity is Operation Comfort Warrior. 
 
 CHANGE OF VENUE *********  DEC - September 13th, Oxford Post. 
 
 
Scott M. Conner 
Commander 
Department of Massachusetts 
774-239-6162 
Scottscpo@gmail.com 
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  2025-2026 Leadership 

Your 2025-2026 American #LegionFamily leadership team: Sons of The American Legion National Commander William 

“Bill” Clancy III, American Legion National Commander Dan Wiley and American Legion Auxiliary National President Pam 

Ray.  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/legionfamily?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVRUtic4hRvoFfABtHfU8mPRbPhiuDyFPuUoVzDtMtaD5vEUSkINzlPKE4cB_Le0NYQZ_2o6t4BzuBw4J-I-ljXreP0K9N7XBfXJG_N0lBKuid4RCJ1ri3yLuqV2p6u_YFK9gsH1IYW0LL0MjIWNJij909ezp11vB-tqX6p116v-1vGq3lf-J88uDMa
https://www.facebook.com/americanlegionsons?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVRUtic4hRvoFfABtHfU8mPRbPhiuDyFPuUoVzDtMtaD5vEUSkINzlPKE4cB_Le0NYQZ_2o6t4BzuBw4J-I-ljXreP0K9N7XBfXJG_N0lBKuid4RCJ1ri3yLuqV2p6u_YFK9gsH1IYW0LL0MjIWNJij909ezp11vB-tqX6p116v-1vGq3lf-J88uDMaey0gR4ad1VnK
https://www.facebook.com/alanationalpresident?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVRUtic4hRvoFfABtHfU8mPRbPhiuDyFPuUoVzDtMtaD5vEUSkINzlPKE4cB_Le0NYQZ_2o6t4BzuBw4J-I-ljXreP0K9N7XBfXJG_N0lBKuid4RCJ1ri3yLuqV2p6u_YFK9gsH1IYW0LL0MjIWNJij909ezp11vB-tqX6p116v-1vGq3lf-J88uDMaey0gR4ad1V
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   Department President 

   

 

 

Honoring Our Heroes: POW/MIA Remembrance in 

the Department of Massachusetts American Legion 

Auxiliary 

Each year, the American Legion Auxiliary Depart-

ment of Massachusetts pauses to honor a solemn 

promise: “You Are Not Forgotten.” That promise is 

made to America’s Prisoners of War (POWs) and 

those Missing in Action (MIAs)—brave men and 

women who wore the uniform of the United States 

with honor, courage, and devotion to duty, yet 

have not returned home. Their service spans every 

conflict, from World War II to today’s global mis-

sions. While their battles may have ended, the un-

certainty for their families and loved ones has not. 

Massachusetts has a proud history of military ser-

vice, stretching from the Minutemen at Lexington 

and Concord to the modern-day heroes deployed 

around the world. Our Commonwealth has always 

answered the call, and with that service comes the 

responsibility to remember those who remain un-

accounted for. The POW/MIA Remembrance Cere-

mony is one way the Auxiliary fulfills that responsi-

bility. Often symbolized by the Missing Man Table, 

the ceremony uses powerful visual symbols—a 

white tablecloth for purity of service, a red rose for 

sacrifice, lemon for the bitterness of fate, salt for 

the tears of waiting families, an inverted glass for 

absence, and an empty chair for the missing. Each 

item tells a part of the story of service, sacrifice, 

and hope.For the Auxiliary, remembrance is more 

than a yearly tradition—it is a continuing mission. 

Through advocacy, education, and community en-

gagement, members keep the spotlight on the ongo-

ing effort to bring every service member home and 

to support the families who still wait. From Boston 

Harbor to the hills of the Berkshires, Massachusetts 

will always keep faith with its heroes. Until the last 

POW and MIA is accounted for, the Department of 

Massachusetts American Legion Auxiliary will stand 

firm in its promise: You are not forgotten—and you 

never will be. 

Department President Sofia Elizabeth Blake 
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   Detachment Commander 

   

Greetings Department of Massa-
chusetts American Legion Family, 

Just a few days ago, I returned 
home from the 53rd National Con-
vention of Sons of the American 
Legion in Tampa Bay, Florida. It 
was truly an honor to serve as Del-
egate Chairman representing the 
nearly 5700 Sons that makeup the 
Detachment of Massachusetts. 
While the rain made for gloomy 
conditions outside the JW Marriot 

Convention Center, there was en-
ergy and excitement inside the 
Tampa Bay Ballroom. This year, I 
completed Detachment Com-
mander’s Training, served as an 
instructor at the National Ameri-
canism Commission’s Youth Acad-
emy and collected two national 
awards earned by the Detach-
ment.  More importantly, I had the 
privilege of putting forward a re-
quest before the convention that 
the chair recognize Past National 
Commander Cliff Smith for the 
purpose of seconding the nomina-
tion of William “Bill” Clancy III to 
serve as National Commander for 
the 2025-2026 Administrative 
Year.  

In his acceptance speech, Com-
mander Clancy proudly pro-
claimed that the good we do 
should not just be part of our 
meetings, and called upon us all to 
remain devoted to mutual helpful-
ness in all aspects of our lives. He 
also pointed out that “we” is infi-
nitely more powerful than “I” and 
that “we” Sons being part of The 
American Legion are a source for 
good especially when we follow 
through on the principles con-

tained within our Preamble.      

He also put forth many lofty goals 
for the now more than 400,000 
members of the Sons of the Amer-
ican Legion. He called on all Sons 
to continue carrying forth the 
message of “Be the One”, and en-
couraged us to take the official 
“Be the One” training offered 
through National. He also called 
upon us to assist in bringing all 
15+ million veterans into the 
American Legion, where those 
who love them will welcome them 
unconditionally. And, he called on 
us join with him in aiding The 
American Legion in its obligation 
to community, state, and nation, 
by helping make the United States 
of America a better nation than it 
is today. Needless to say, he left 
the stage to thunderous applause.  

Gentlemen, our mission is before 
us. Please join with me in contrib-
uting to all efforts, both big and 
small, that make our organization 
a true agent of justice, freedom 
and democracy. 

Jesse Limanek 
Commander for the Detachment 
of Massachusetts     
   

Detachment  

Commander  

Jesse Limanek 
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   From the Department Adjutant 

 
 
 
 
 
 

September 2025 
 
 
Greetings from Tampa, 
 
Our Department of Massachusetts Delegation is currently down in Tampa Florida for our 106th National 
Convention.  Our delegations are getting a plethora of training and attending many meetings.  We plan on 
bringing all this important information back to Massachusetts.   
 
I will start Post and District Zoom meetings in October.  All are welcomed.  The goal of this meeting is to 
provide information and training to all in the Department.  The plan is to try to have one Zoom meeting a 
month.  If you are interested, please contact the office.  
 
Once again, the Department will be on the road.  If your Post has internet, Dunkin Donuts nearby (good 
but not necessary), and want to host the Department at your Post, please contact the office.  We are will-
ing and able to help any Posts and/or Districts with paperwork, training on mylegion, processing member-
ship, forms, and fundraising ideas.   
 
Reminder for all, I will be having my knee replaced on September 3rd. The current plan is I will be heavily 
sedated for the first week after that I will be available to work from home a week or so.  Grace will be in 
the office.  She is nicer than me, I would call her. 
 
Yours in Comradeship  
Lisa A. McPhee 
Lisa A. McPhee 
Department Adjutant 
Massachusetts   

The American Legion 
Department Of Massachusetts 
24 Beacon Street ∙ State House Room 546-2 ∙ Boston, MA   02133 ∙ (617) 727-2966 

Veterans Straightening America   Since 1919 and into the Future 

The American Legion was built on and committed to four key pillars that still stand today: 
Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation, National Security, Americanism, and Children and Youth 
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   Membership—DSVC Robert Jerdan 

American Legion Member-
ship: The Foundational 
Growth and Belonging Track 
 

The American Legion, as the na-
tion's largest veterans service or-
ganization, is actively working to 
not only maintain but also grow its 
membership. The organization's 
approach to this is rooted in two 
key concepts: foundational growth 
and fostering a strong sense of 
belonging. This strategy focuses 
on both the practical aspects of 
recruitment and retention, as well 
as the deeper, more personal rea-
sons that veterans choose to join 
and remain a part of the Legion 
Family. 

Foundational Growth: The 
Pillars of a Strong Member-
ship 
 
Foundational growth for The 
American Legion is built on a pro-
active and multi-faceted approach 
to membership management. The 
organization understands that 
growth doesn't happen by acci-
dent, but is the result of dedicated 
effort at every level, from the na-
tional headquarters down to the 
local post. 

• Renewals and Retention: A 
critical component of growth is 
retaining existing members. 
The Legion emphasizes the im-
portance of personal contact 
and communication from post 
officers and membership 

teams. This includes reaching 
out to members whose dues 
are about to expire, reminding 
them of the value of their 
membership, and making the 
renewal process as easy as 
possible. Initiatives like auto-
matic and online renewal op-
tions, often promoted with QR 
codes on promotional materi-
als, are designed to streamline 
this process. The organization 
has also introduced a multi-
year renewal program to en-
courage long-term commit-
ment. 

• Recruitment of New Mem-
bers: The American Legion is 
committed to attracting a new 
generation of veterans, partic-
ularly those from the post-
9/11 era. This involves show-
casing the relevance and im-
pact of the Legion's programs 
and services. Posts with suc-
cessful recruitment strategies 
often find innovative ways to 
engage with their communi-
ties, such as sponsoring youth 
programs, organizing local 
events, and collaborating with 
other community organiza-
tions. They also highlight the 
tangible benefits of member-
ship, including access to a net-
work of fellow veterans, advo-
cacy efforts on national de-
fense and veteran issues, and 
a range of discounts and finan-
cial services. 

• Effective Communication and 
Outreach: The Legion uses all 

available media to promote 
membership, from traditional 
mailings to electronic and so-
cial media. This includes tar-
geted campaigns aimed at en-
couraging renewals, new joins, 
and rejoins. Posts are also en-
couraged to use resources 
from the national headquar-
ters, such as "Why You Should 
Belong" booklets, to effectively 
communicate the organiza-
tion's mission and impact to 
prospective members. The 
goal is to change the narrative 
from one of declining mem-
bership to one of sustained 
growth. 

 
The Belonging Track: More 
Than Just a Number 
 

Beyond the foundational mechan-
ics of membership growth, The 
American Legion recognizes that a 
sense of belonging is the corner-
stone of a vibrant and engaged 
membership. This is where the 
organization's core values and pro-
grams truly shine. 

• Camaraderie and Mutual Sup-
port: The American Legion 
provides a space for veterans 
to connect with one another, 
an experience that is often cru-
cial for transitioning to civilian 
life. As many members can 
attest, the support that only 
another veteran can provide is 
invaluable.  

Continued on Page 8 
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   Membership (Continued) 

This sense of camaraderie is fos-
tered through local post activities, 
social events, and programs like 
"Buddy Checks," where Legion-
naires reach out to veterans in 
their communities to offer connec-
tion and assistance. 

• Service and Mission-Driven 
Purpose: Members of The 
American Legion are united by 
a common purpose: to serve 
their fellow veterans, their 
communities, and the nation. 
The organization offers count-
less opportunities for mem-
bers to make a difference 
through programs such as: 

"Be The One" Initiative: A 
nationwide effort to 
reduce veteran sui-
cide by empowering 
members and the 
public to take action 
and lessen the stigma 
around mental health 
treatment. 

Service Officers: Accredit-

ed American Legion 
service officers pro-
vide free, expert assis-
tance to veterans and 
their families with VA 
disability claims, ben-
efits, and resources. 

Community Programs: 
From youth sports 
and oratorical con-
tests to disaster relief 
and support for 
homeless veterans, 
the Legion's commu-
nity work provides a 
powerful reason for 
members to stay en-
gaged and proud of 
their affiliation. 

• The American Legion Family: 
The concept of the "Legion 
Family," which includes The 
American Legion, the Ameri-
can Legion Auxiliary, and the 
Sons of The American Legion, 
creates a broader network of 
support and belonging. This 
family-oriented approach al-

lows for the inclusion of spous-
es, children, and other rela-
tives, extending the mission of 
service and patriotism to a 
wider circle of people who are 
dedicated to the same ideals. 

In conclusion, The American Le-
gion's membership strategy is a 
two-pronged approach. The 
"Foundational Growth" track pro-
vides the practical tools and tech-
niques for recruitment and reten-
tion, while the "Belonging Track" 
reinforces the emotional and per-
sonal connections that make 
membership a meaningful and 
lasting commitment. By combining 
these two elements, the organiza-
tion aims to continue its vital mis-
sion of serving veterans and 
strengthening communities for 
generations to come. 

 

Bob Jerdan DSVC 25-26 
Candidate for Department Com-
mander 26-27 
Department of Massachusetts  

  Lock In Three Year Membership 

As a reminder, The American Legion three-year membership option is still available for new joins and re-
newals. The multiyear membership option can only be accessed on the national website at legion.org/
join or legion.org/renew. More than 51,894 members have taken advantage of this option.  

A few things to keep in mind about the multiyear membership: - Payment for the three-year membership 
is upfront. - There is not a discounted rate with the three-year membership. - Membership cards will still 
be sent annually by Legion posts.  - Those who sign up for a multiyear membership will not receive a re-
newal notice during the time they have signed up for the multiyear membership. 

https://www.legion.org/join
https://www.legion.org/join
https://mylegion.org/PersonifyEbusiness/Membership/Renew#legion-org
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   2025-2026 National Membership Target Dates 

EARLY BIRD/ NEF KICKOFF SEPTEMBER 10, 2025   50% 
 
FALL MEETINGS    OCTOBER 15, 2025    55% 

 
VETERANS DAY    NOVEMBER 13, 2025  65% 

  
PEARL HARBOR DAY   DECEMBER 10, 2025   75% 

 
MID-WINTER    JANUARY 14, 2026     80% 

   
PRESIDENTS DAY    FEBRUARY 11, 2026   85% 
 
AMERICAN LEGION   March 11, 2026   90% 
BIRTHDAY   
 

CHILDREN & YOUTH   APRIL 8, 2026     95% 
 

ARMED FORCES DAY   MAY 13, 2026     100% 
 

DELEGATE STRENGTH  30 DAYS PRIOR TO NATIONAL CONVENTION  
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   Historian—Cindy Lacoste 

History of The American Legion 

Distinguished Service Medal:  

Tucked away on The American Le-

gion national website, under the 

Information Center/Honor & Re-

membrance tabs you will find the 

complete list of Distinguished Ser-

vice Medal Recipients.   

Just two years after the birth of 

The American Legion, its founders 

saw fit to award a Distinguished 

Service Medal as tribute to those 

who made great contributions to 

veterans. The first award, present-

ed in 1921 at the Legion's national 

convention, could not be limited 

to one individual. Instead, five 

were presented to recognize the 

importance of Allied forces in the 

victorious battles of World War I.  

United in Kansas City, Mo., the 

chosen site for the National World 

War I Museum at the Liberty Me-

morial, Legionnaires resolved: "... 

in recognition of the respect, ad-

miration and affection which The 

American Legion has for the distin-

guished guests now honoring us, 

and as a mark of our esteem and 

gratification at the honor thus paid 

us by attending our National Con-

vention, The American Legion, in 

convention assembled, hereby au-

thorizes Marshal Ferdinand Foch 

(of France), Admiral Sir David 

Beatty (of Great Britain), Lieuten-

ant General Baron Jacques (of Bel-

gium), General Armando Diaz (of 

Italy) and M. Charles Bertrand (of 

France, president of the Inter-

Allied Veterans Association) to 

wear the official badge of The 

American Legion.  

It is the most prestigious award 

given by The American Legion. The 

medal is typically presented at The 

American Legion's National Con-

vention. Past recipients include 

prominent figures like U.S. Presi-

dents, military leaders, and organi-

zations. The awardees are listed 

by decades, and the list is impres-

sive to say the least.  1945 Admiral 

Chester Nimitz &  General Dwight 

D. Eisenhower; 1946 J. Edgar Hoo-

ver; 1949 President Harry S. Tru-

man, the first President from Le-

gionnaire ranks; 1958 Unknown 

Servicemen of WWI, WWII and 

Korea who live only in the memo-

ries of the comrades and families 

with no known resting place; 1975 

Harry W. Colmery  Considered the 

principal architect of the GI Bill, 

Colmery was the first past national 

commander to earn the Legion's 

Distinguished Service Medal in 

1975. "No one deserves it more," 

National Commander James M. 

Wagonseller said. "All veterans of 

World War II owe him a debt of 

gratitude."; 2003 Dr. Jane Stellman 

& Steven Stellman recognized for 

their work linking illnesses of Vi-

etnam War veterans to the herbi-

cide and defoliant sprayed by the 

US Military in country (Agent Or-

ange); 2021 Vietnam War combat 

nurse, Vietnam Women’s Memori-

al Foundation and Legionnaire Di-

ane Carlson Evans received at Na-

tional Convention in Phoenix for 

decades of Veteran advocacy.   

I hope you take a walk-through 

history and check out the records, 

it was amazing!  Enjoy the rest of 

your summer, Cindy Lacoste, Dept. 

Historian 

Distinguished Service Medal 
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   Americanism—DVC Chris Manning 

            On the Eve of our Trip to Florida for Convention we all have so much to do. Planning is perhaps the 
biggest taker of our time, we all work together to ensure everything goes as it should. September brings a 
busy time as well; kids are back to school now, It is a good time to also plan for providing flag history utiliz-
ing Legion comic books, getting it out to our young kids. Please make time to contact schools in your areas 
to perhaps lead a class on this subject. Department can provide direction on how to administer a program 
with your schools. We do have materials that can enable you to making the class a success. 

                                                          
 These are available at Flag and Emblem for a reasonable price and are a big hit with the 2nd Graders. I 
have done this with several schools in the northeast, the children participated in flag raising ceremonies 
and showed great interest with our comic books. We move forward into our new year with enthusiasm 
and leadership to provide guidance in many endeavors with our Legion programs.   STEP UP when You 
can, HELP OUT lend a hand              

  Grassroots Information 

Interested in what the Legion is advocating for in Congress on The Veteran’s Role in Supporting the Mili-
tary? Check out our information papers in the Legislative Toolkit. This is a great starting point for a con-
versation with your elected officials!  

As part of our ongoing Grassroots efforts, LegDiv staff is available to provide Grassroots Training tailored 
to the hosting Department’s needs. If you are interested in hosting a Grassroots training event, please 
contact grassroots@legion.org or ejohnson@legion.org.  

You can find relevant legislation and the Legion’s stance on them in the key legislation section of 

VoterVoice.  

Register for Action Alerts today at https://www.votervoice.net/

AmericanLegion/Register  
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 J. B. Hunt Transport Services, Inc. 

Congratulations to J.B. Hunt Large Employer of the Year!!  

Dani Hance accepting for the company 
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  Massachusetts Presenting Checks for  Disaster Relief  
to the Departments of  Texas and California 
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   Child Wellbeing Foundation (CWF) 

The Department of Massachusetts made the stage twice as winners of the Garland Murphy Award for  

donations to Child Wellbeing Foundation, and the CWF Meritorious Achievement Award for highest  

per capita increase in donations. CONGRATS! 
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   Editorial - NEC John Lenotte 

 At the National Convention in Tampa FL,  I attended the Media and Communications Commission 
meeting.  There was a lot of great information including the following:  Be the One resources are availa-
ble online, approximately 20,000 have been trained to date; the national website continues to be  updat-
ed; there is a new book called “Rise of Our Flag (65 pages) , which tells the story of our symbol of free-
dom, available through Emblem Sale.  The annual report is also available online as is the digital magazine.   
Let us not forget the podcasts continue to gain popularity.   As noted in the past, remember that Legion-
town is a page where you can post information about a project your Post has done, not everything is able 
to get into the Legion magazine..   It is also a source of ideas for projects you can do! 

On the Legion national website (www.legion.org), there are a number of resources that are there for your 
use.   This includes a buddy check toolkit; Be the One awareness and the USA 250 challenge. 

You may want to check out on Youtube the documentary:  Truths and Myths about the Vietnam War, 
narrated by Sam Elliott.   It is about 45 minutes long and has received many positive reviews. 

This Fall there will be an American Legion Baseball tribute on September 6 at Yankee Stadium along with 
a Holiday Discount/Gift guide in the monthly Legion magazine.  Did you know that the Legion magazine 
has been published continuously since July 4, 1919?   It is ranked in terms of male readership as #3 in the 
country and #8 among females.   Personally, I always find a lot of good information in it. 

The coming year will also see many patriotic celebrations as we look to the 250th anniversary of the sign-
ing of the Declaration of Independence.    The Legion Media and Communications Division is working on a 
toolkit that will be available to members to help with the celebration.  Remember, in July, 2026, the USS 
Constitution will be leading the tall ships into Boston Harbor.   What is your city or town doing to cele-
brate?   Is your Post involved? 

Remember:  BE THE ONE.   Saving lives.   Changing lives.   One at a time. 

John Lenotte, National Executive Committeeman Department of 
MA;  Member, American Institute of Parliamentarians.   
Local Board Member, Selective Service System.   
I may be reached at jplenotte@gmail.com 
 

http://www.legion.org
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    Sheffield American Legion Riders aim to forge a 

 path in the Berkshires  

The chapter can boast being the first division in South County.  

Written by Leslee Bassman Berkshire Edge June 3, 2025  

The Sheffield Legion Riders debut in the town's Memorial Day parade 
with members Shannon Johndro (left) and Lynda Burke. Photo courte-
sy of Cindy Raymond.  

Sheffield — A random stop at a Walmart store led Lee residents Neal 
and Cindy Raymond to combine their love for motorcycles with their 
military service to steer the couple down a philanthropic path.  

The retired veterans are now spending their days developing the 
Sheffield Legion Riders #340, the first American Legion Riders chapter 

in the southern portion of Berkshire County. The motorcycle group serves within The American Legion, 
“focusing on patriotism, charity, community, and country, with a strong emphasis on supporting veterans 
and their families and the community,” Neal Raymond said.  

The American Legion is a veterans’ organization that aids veterans as well as the community, with the 
Riders constituting a program within that organization. The American Legion is comprised of Legion-
naires, or the veterans; offspring of the veterans; and the Auxiliary that, historically, included the women 
who were related to veterans. The Riders is the fourth component of the American Legion.  

“This is our first year, so we are in an active recruiting phase,” Neal Raymond said of the Sheffield Legion 
Riders. Anyone who is a veteran, son or daughter of a veteran, or 
related to a veteran, such as a grandchild, niece, or nephew, can 
become a member of the Riders.  

The 11 American Legion posts in Berkshire County are housed 
within the organization’s District 1: #68 Pittsfield, #125 North Ad-
ams, #152 Williamstown, #155 Dalton, #160 Adams, #254 West 
Stockbridge, #298 Housatonic, #340 Sheffield, #350 New Marl-
borough, #446 Lanesborough, and #456 Sandisfield. Only the 
Dalton and North Adams chapters currently include Riders 
groups, with Sheffield and its 10 members counting as the third 
such division in the area.  

The Raymonds started the process to create the Sheffield group 
in January when they received a message from one of the South 
County post officials asking for a local Riders chapter. They have 
been members of the Dalton Legion Riders for 14 years.  

“Cindy and I took a look at the Legions and felt that the Sheffield 
[American] Legion was probably the most appropriate one given 
the fact that it literally sits on Route 7 and you can’t get much 
more south in South County than Sheffield,” Neal Raymond said.  

 



 

 

  POW/MIA Ceremony 
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     Backlog down 37%  

.WASHINGTON — The Department of Veterans 
Affairs announced today it has processed more dis-
ability benefits compensation & pension ratings 
claims in a single year than ever before. 

In fiscal year 2024, VA processed a total of 
2,517,519 ratings claims, and this year the depart-
ment reached an all-time high of 2,524,115 ratings 
claims issued Aug. 8 — nearly two months before 
the end of FY25. 

The milestone is the latest in a string of noteworthy 
VA claims processing achievements. Since Presi-
dent Trump was inaugurated Jan. 20, the backlog 
of Veterans waiting for VA benefits has dropped by 
more than 37%, after rising 24% during the Biden 
Administration. 

In July, VA completed more than 300,000 ratings 
claims in a single month for the first time ever. VA 
is processing claims faster in FY25 than in FY24, 
completing them 17.8% faster even as receipts are 
10% higher than this time last year. 

“Under President Trump, VA is making major im-
provements to better serve Veterans, and this an-
nouncement underscores that fact,” said VA Secre-
tary Doug Collins. “We look forward to imple-
menting more reforms to increase customer ser-
vice and convenience for those we are charged 
with serving.” 

Other highlights of VA’s accomplishments during 
the second Trump Administration include: 

VA has opened 16 new health care clinics around 
the country. 

• Since Jan. 20, VA has offered Veterans nearly 1 
million appointments outside of normal operating 
hours. 

• These early-morning, evening, and weekend 

appointments are giving Veterans more timely 
and convenient options for care. 

•  

VA is spending an additional $800 million on infra-
structure improvements to ensure VA facilities pro-
vide safe and effective patient care. 

VA has made it easier and faster for VA-enrolled 
Veterans to access care from non-VA providers at 
the department’s expense. 

VA has implemented major reforms to make it easi-
er for survivors to get benefits, after serious prob-
lems during the Biden Administration. 

VA is accelerating the deployment of its integrated 
electronic health record system, after the program 
was nearly dormant for almost two years under the 
Biden Administration. 

VA partnered with the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services to identify and recover $106 mil-
lion in duplicate billing. 

VA is phasing out treatment for gender dysphoria. 
Frankly, this commonsense reform should have 
been done years ago, but only President Trump 
and Secretary Collins had the courage to do it. 

VA ended DEI at the department, reversing the di-
visive Biden-era policies and stopping more than 
$14 million in DEI spending. 

VA has brought tens of thousands of VA employ-
ees back to the office, where VA can work better as 
a team to serve Veterans. 

VA encourages all Veterans to visit VA.gov to learn 
more and apply for the care and benefits they have 
earned. 

https://x.com/SecVetAffairs/status/1953466905504702886
https://x.com/SecVetAffairs/status/1953466905504702886
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-to-spend-additional-800m-on-infrastructure-improvements-this-year/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-offers-yearlong-community-care-authorizations-for-30-services/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-makes-it-easier-for-veterans-to-use-community-care/
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnews.va.gov%2Fpress-room%2Fva-announces-major-survivor-benefits-reforms%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7C79fe96ddfd1a4c77ddec08dd9d2b8a98%7Ce95f1b23abaf45ee821db7ab251ab3bf%7C0%7C0%7C638839532509672897%7CU
https://edition.cnn.com/2025/03/19/politics/veteran-suicides-va-benefits-invs
https://edition.cnn.com/2025/03/19/politics/veteran-suicides-va-benefits-invs
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-names-nine-additional-facilities-that-will-deploy-federal-ehr-in-2026/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-cms-partner-to-identify-and-recover-106m-in-duplicate-billing/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-cms-partner-to-identify-and-recover-106m-in-duplicate-billing/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-to-phase-out-treatment-for-gender-dysphoria/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-ends-dei-stops-millions-in-spending-on-dei/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/va-announces-return-to-in-person-work-policy/
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnews.va.gov%2Fpress-room%2Fva-announces-return-to-in-person-work-policy%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7C79fe96ddfd1a4c77ddec08dd9d2b8a98%7Ce95f1b23abaf45ee821db7ab251ab3bf%7C0%7C0%7C638839532509747583%7CU
https://www.va.gov/


 

 

  Around the Department— Vietnam Vet Graduate College 

 

Vietnam Veteran Ron Cabral, 81, Graduates from Bristol Community College: A Testament to Lifelong 

Learning and Veteran Resilience 

By Dennis Cosmo 

In a moment that inspired an entire community, 81-year-old Vietnam Veteran and Purple Heart recipient Ron 
Cabral walked across the stage at Bristol Community College’s 58th Commencement Ceremony on May 17, 
2025, earning his Associate in Arts in General Studies [1]. His achievement is more than personal—it’s a power-
ful testament to the enduring spirit of Vietnam Veterans and the transformative power of education at any age. 

Ron’s journey back to the classroom after more than five decades exemplifies the courage and determination 

that defined his military service. His graduation was not just a milestone—it was a celebration of perseverance, 

purpose, and the belief that it’s never too late to pursue your dreams.  

His success was made possible in part by the MassEducate program, a groundbreaking initiative in Massachu-
setts that provides free tuition and fees for all eligible community college students, regardless of age or income 
[2]. Adult learners over 25 who have not earned a bachelor’s degree can now attend any of the state’s 15 public 
community colleges tuition-free, with additional allowances for books and supplies. 
Ron’s story also highlights the vital role of veteran support networks. His accomplishment was supported by a 
strong partnership between Bristol’s Student Veterans of America (SVA) chapter, American Legion Post 
303, and VFW Post 2045 in Swansea, MA. The SVA chapter at Bristol, led by nationally recognized advisor 
Dennis Cosmo, fosters a vibrant community of military-connected students and alumni, promoting academic 
success, leadership, and camaraderie [3]. 

Research shows that elder veterans returning to campus are more engaged, which enhances neural plasticity 

and contributes to a better quality of life. Ron’s achievement is a shining example of this phenomenon—his 

intellectual curiosity and commitment to growth have not only enriched his own life but also inspired others. 

As Ron crossed the stage to receive his degree, he carried with him the legacy of Vietnam Veterans and the 

promise of lifelong learning. His story reminds us that education is not bound by age, and that veterans contin-

ue to serve their communities in powerful ways long after their military service ends. 

https://bristolcc.edu/news/2025/2025_commencement.html
https://www.mass.gov/info-details/free-community-college
https://bristolcc.edu/studentservices/resources/veteranscenter/studentveteransofamerica.html


 

 

  Bristol Community College to Host Veterans Day 2025 

 

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs Veterans Day National Committee (VDNC) has selected Bristol 
Community College as the official regional host site for Veterans Day 2025, a prestigious honor that 
recognizes the college’s deep commitment to veterans and community engagement. Bristol’s Student 
Veterans of America (SVA) chapter was recognized as a 2024 SVA Chapter of the Year finalist—a mon-
umental achievement for a small community college. This national recognition reflects the chapter’s 
outstanding leadership, advocacy, and support for student veterans on campus and beyond. 

This year’s celebration will bring together the entire Southcoast Massachusetts veterans community 
to honor the men and women who have courageously defended the Constitution and the citizens of 
the United States. Veterans, families, and supporters are invited to gather at Bristol for a day of reflec-
tion, pride, and fellowship. The year 2025 marks a powerful convergence of history: it is America’s 
250th anniversary and 160 years since the end of the Civil War. This Veterans Day is a special oppor-
tunity to reflect on our shared legacy, honor those who have served, and show solidarity, community, 
and pride in one Nation. Bristol Community College is proud to host this meaningful celebration at 
such a pivotal moment in our national story. 

The event will feature a short speaking program with distinguished guest speakers: 

Justin Hsu, Naval Aviator  
Daniel Goulart, Navy SEAL 

Following the program, attendees are invited to enjoy a luncheon provided by Bristol Community Col-
lege. To ensure adequate food preparation, please RSVP in advance. 

All members of American Legion District 9 and VFW District 6 are strongly encouraged to wear their 
member caps to the event. This visible show of solidarity and pride will highlight the strength and unity 
of our veterans community and demonstrate your ongoing commitment to service and civic engage-
ment. 

Join us in celebrating the legacy, sacrifice, and strength of our veterans. Let’s make Veterans Day 2025 
a powerful reminder of the values we share and the heroes who protect them. 

 
RSVP here: https://forms.office.com/r/exYAv00r2C 

https://forms.office.com/r/exYAv00r2C


 

 

  Around the Department—July 4th Westfield Post 124 

 

 Around the Department—Operation Dry Dock 

Operation dry dock when the commanders rental 
scooter decides to die halfway between the conven-
tion center and the hotel the rescue team heads out to 
save him when the rental company isn't able to.  
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Plymouth Memorial Hall, Plymouth, MA 
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Do you have an article or news announcement to share with the rest of the Department 

of Massachusetts? If so, please follow these basic guide­lines for submissions.  

 

• Submit your text in Microsoft Word format (.doc) or as a text file (.txt or .rtf). Save 

your file as the same name as the article, so we can easily keep track of it. Be sure to 

make it clear who the author is, whether it’s you or if you are just forwarding it to us. • 

WE LOVE ARTICLES WITH PHOTOS, or any other kind of images! Include pho­

tos and/or artwork for articles separately (NOT embed­ded in the article) as high reso­

lution (300 dpi, or better) JPGs. Please name these files accordingly so we can track 

them along with your article. Let us know in your e-mail of any corresponding cap­

tions, and/or name of the photographer if necessary.  
 

• Spell check everything! Especially people’s names, web addresses, etc. You can help 

us greatly here by simply running your spell check function in your word processing 

program.  

 

• E-mail everything directly to us at fmacdonald53@comcast.net no 
later than the 25th of every month for it to appear in the very next 
issue. This way we have plenty of time to work with in case we need to clarify any­

thing with you.  

“Veterans Strengthening America” 

T H E  A M E R M A S S A C H U S E T T S  I C A N  L E G I O N  D E P A R T M E N T  O F  M A S S A C H U S E T T S  

ARTICLE SUBMISSION GUIDELINES 

Want to Subscribe to Mass E-Legionnaire: 
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fmacdonald53@comcast.net.   

Still receiving correspondence through the U.S. Postal Service?  Send the Department 

office your Name & Address and you will get a hard copy mailed to you. 
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Room 546-2, State House 

Boston, MA 02133 

Follow the Department of Massachusetts on Facebook @ 

The American Legion Department of Massachusetts 
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